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Church of Saint Philip Neri 
Pennsburg, PA 18073 

August 14, 2016 
 
 
 
Rev. Robert A. Roncase, Pastor 

Rev. Raymond W. Smart, retired; resident 

Deacon Michael J. Franks  

Deacon Mark J. Meinzer, Business Manager 

Rev. Edmond J. Speitel, Pastor Emeritus 
Rev. John J. Scarcia, Retired Pastor 

Shirley Misiak, Office Manager 

Catherine E. Faust, Director of Music 

Wendy Benner, Coordinator of PREP/Religious ED 

Tom Dewees, Director Catholic Family Life Center 

Diane Cunningham, Adm. Assistant CFLC 
Anita Fuhs, Youth Minister 

Sister Patricia Kelly, M.S.B.T., Parish Outreach 

 
Parish Phone Numbers: 
Rectory             215.679.9275 
Youth Ministry                267.733.2572 
Religious Education/PREP         215.679.7839 
Catholic Family Life Center          215.679.2237 
Parish Hall                   215.679.8116 
Parish Outreach                             215.679.2282 
Neri Center              215.679.6490 
 

Fax Numbers: 
Rectory         215.679.0386 
Religious Education/PREP          215.679.8370 
Catholic Family Life Center        215.679.8370 

 

Church & Rectory Address: 
 1325 Klinerd Rd; Pennsburg 18073 
Hours:                       9:00 AM – 4:00 PM 

Email Address:          ofcmgr@spnparish.org 
Website Address:         www.spnparish.org 
 

Religious Education Office address &  
Summer hours: 
26 E. Sixth Street, East Greenville, PA 18041 
Monday & Friday:                 Offices are closed 
Tuesday - Thursday:            8:00 am – 4:00 pm 

Email address:                     prep@spnparish.org 
 
Neri Center Address 
575 Main Street, East Greenville, PA 18041 
 

Catholic Family Life Center Address 
26 E. Sixth Street, East Greenville, PA 18041 
Email address:            tdewees@spncflc.org 
Website Address: www.catholicfamilylifecenter.com 
 

Youth Ministry Office hours: (East Greenville)  
Tuesday & Thursday:              9:00 am - 2:00 pm 
Wednesday:             2:00 pm - 6:00 pm 

Email address:     youthministry@spnparish.org                 
                                                  

ROSARY: Prayed in the Chapel 
Saturday after the 9:00 AM Mass  
Monday at 1:00 PM 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
1st Friday from 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM in the Chapel, 

 followed by Benediction. 

 

FLORAL ARRANGEMENTS 
For a floral arrangement to be placed at the altar, 

please call the rectory. 

 

SUNDAY MASS SCHEDULE 
 Saturday – Vigil Mass – 5:00 PM 

 Sunday – 7:30 AM; 10:00 AM & 5:00 PM 

 Holy Day Masses as announced 

 

WEEKDAY MASS SCHEDULE - St. Anne Chapel  
The Chapel is open Monday thru Saturday until 
7:00 PM for your visits to the Blessed Sacrament.   

 

Daily Mass is celebrated in the 

Chapel attached to the rectory: 

Monday - 5:00 PM 

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday - 8:00 AM 

Saturday - 9:00 AM 

 

CONFESSIONS 
Saturdays:  4:00 – 4:45 PM  

Sundays: 9:15 - 9:45 AM; 4:15 - 4:45 PM or: 
at the Rectory BY APPOINTMENT anytime. 

 

BAPTISMS:  Please call the Rectory to schedule 
2nd Sunday Baptisms are held at the 10 AM Mass 

3rd Sunday Baptisms are held at 11:30 AM 

 

SPONSORS: Sponsors for Baptism and Confirmation 

need to be at least 16 years of age, to be confirmed, 

attend Mass weekly, and if married, be in a valid 

marriage. 

 

PRE-JORDAN CLASSES 
 Please call the Rectory Office to schedule. 
 

MARRIAGES 
 Arrangements should be made at least SIX 

 MONTHS before the date of the wedding. 

 

NEW PARISHIONERS 
Welcome to your new home!   

Please stop by or call  the rectory between 9:00 am - 

4:00 pm to fill out a registration card.   

 

SHUT-INS 
Please call the Parish Outreach Office. 

 

SACRAMENT OF THE ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Please call the Rectory. 

http://www.spnparish.org/
mailto:spncflc@comcast.net
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OUR PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
We are the Catholic Parish Community of St. 
Philip Neri, answering Christ's call to 
discipleship through Word, Sacrament and 
Service.  We proclaim God's hope and love to all. 
 

FLOWERS for ADORATION 
If you would like to have flowers placed on the 
Altar in the Chapel, please call the rectory to 
schedule.  Two small altar arrangements remain 
on the Chapel Altar for one week from Saturday 
morning to Friday evening.  Because these must 
be in keeping with the guidelines of flowers on 
the altar, the size of these arrangements cannot 
be altered.  Flower choices also cannot be 
requested; however, the arrangement colors are 
your choice.   
The cost of flowers in the Chapel and for 
Adoration is $40.  They will be placed on the 
corner of the Altar with the candles for the entire 
week.  

 

Serving at Mass   August 21 
Extraordinary Ministers  Lectors 

 
5:00 pm - Janet Kendra  C. Highleyman 

    LaRue Emmell 

    Priest 

    Deacon 

    Dawn Ellis 

    Bob Ellis 

 
7:30 am - Bill Gurgick   John Gilmore 

    Lisa Gurgick   T. Gilmore 

    Priest 

    Deacon 

    Maureen Moser 

    Paul Moser 

 

10:00 am - Ken Mayer   Eileen Koch 

      Marilynn Mayer  D. McCausland 

      Priest 

      Deacon 

      Alicia Tryon 

      Ed Tryon 

 
5:00 pm - Linda Franks  Judy Horvath 

    Priest    Matt Horvath 

    Deacon 

    Mary Goodfellow 
 

Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

August 14, 2016 

 

Monday, August 15, The Assumption of the 

                                Blessed Virgin Mary 

9:00 am - 5:00 pm - Adoration in the Chapel 
5:00 pm - Mary Roncase, (Father Roncase) 

 

Tuesday, August 16, Saint Stephen of Hungary 

9:00 am - 7:00 pm - Adoration in the Chapel 

8:00 am - 5th Anniversary, Kathrine Gaugler-Kerivel 

                (Ken & Jeanette Miller) 

 

Wednesday, August 17 

9:00 am - 7:00 pm - Adoration in the Chapel 
8:00 am - Stella Roney,  

                (Joan & George Clauser) 

                 

Thursday, August 18 

9:00 am - 7:00 pm - Adoration in the Chapel 

8:00 am - Sam Castorina,  

                        (Jere & Sharyn Casey) 

 

Friday, August 19, Saint John Eudes 

9:00 am  7:00 pm - Adoration in the Chapel 

8:00 am - Fred Yerger,  

                (The Family)    

               

Saturday, August 20, Saint Bernard 
10:00 am - 4:00 pm - Adoration in the Chapel 

9:00 am - Joseph Iski,  

                (Felicia Iski) 

5:00 pm - Peter Moser,  

                (Paul & Maureen Moser) 

 

Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time 

August 21, 2016 

7:30 am - Gloria Heckler, (Frank & Delia Grim) 

10:00 am - Andreas Nicolaou, (Leonette Nicolaou) 

5:00 pm - Thomas Zappala, 

                 (Rose, Joanna & Tom) 
 

WE INVITE YOUR PRAYERS 
For the sick, those in hospitals, nursing homes, 
also for their caregivers; and all those we hold 
close in our hearts. 
 
Please pray in particular for: Donna Benhardt, 
Gary Hobson,  Annie Moran,  Michael Quigley 
& Rich Schuler. 
 
For those who have died, grant them eternal rest 
and peace. 

 

FLORAL ARRANGEMENTS 
The Red roses placed at the Blessed Mother and 
Sacred Heart Altars are in honor of three (3) 
special August Birthdays; requested by: 
Connie Marks. 
****************************************************** 
The center arrangement of flowers are in honor 
of three (3) special August Birthdays; 

requested by: Connie Marks. 
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AUGUST 2016: THIS WEEK AT A GLANCE 

Monday – August 15 
Adoration in the Chapel: 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

   

Tuesday – August 16 
Adoration in the Chapel: 9:00 am - 7:00 pm 

 

Wednesday – August 17 
Adoration in the Chapel: 9:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Garden Club                                   5:00 pm 

 

Thursday - August 18 
Adoration in the Chapel: 9:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Men's Basketball                      8:00 pm Parish Hall 
Historical Committee Mtg.              7:00 pm CFLC                                         

 

Friday - August 19 
Adoration in the Chapel: 9:00 am - 7:00 pm 

 

Saturday - August 20 
Adoration in the Chapel: 10:00 am - 4:00 pm 

 

Sunday - August 21 
NO Children's Liturgy of the Word 
Men's Basketball                      8:00 pm Parish Hall 

 

PARISH NEWS 

 

SUNDAY COLLECTIONS 
 

August 9, 2015                      August 7, 2016 

Envelopes:   $ 5,173.50         $ 5,881.50 

Online:           1,797.00            2,046.00 

Loose:               439.00               385.00 

Children:            14.00                   3.00 

Total:           $7,423.50          $8,315.50 

 

Special Second Collections: 

August 2016 

For those who do not receive Sunday collection 
envelopes or if you are an On-Line giver, the 
following second collections are:  
Assumption; Catholic University; Parish Debt 
Third Quarter & 100th Anniversary. 

 

ONLINE GIVING 
Go green with St. Philip Neri Church by signing 
up for Online Giving.  Online giving  is a secure 
and personalized way to give to the parish. It 
also can stand on its own as a means of a 
donation or can be used in conjunction with 
your offering envelopes. You have the option to 
keep receiving your regular offering envelope 
packets if you wish.  (www.spnparish.org) 

Father Chuck's Challenge 
Last weekend at all of our Masses, Father 
Charles Kennedy spoke as a Representative of 
Father Chuck's Challenge, in conjunction with 
the Pontifical Mission Society's Annual Appeal. 
This initiative celebrates the memory and 
ministry of Father Chuck Pfeffer, a deceased 
beloved priest of the Archdiocese.   
 
Over the last nine years, with lots of help from 
the Holy Spirit, and from donors, including 
parishioners from Saint Basil the Great to Father 
Chuck's Challenge, we have provided more than 
1,100 homes for over 7,000 desperately poor 
beneficiaries, previously living fearfully, virtually 
homeless, in plastic and plank shelters, in an 
area frequently ravished by tropical storms in 
the Northern Highlands of Nicaragua and in 
Haiti; but hundreds more need help of all kinds!! 
 
"Whatever you do for the least of my brothers, 
you do unto Me." (Mt 25:40) 

 

Give a St. Philip Neri Memorial Gift! 
For a donation of $35 or more, there is a 
beautiful Folder recording the gift and donor to 
be presented to the family.   
We also have Living Memorials for those special 

occasions in life. 

 

RITE of CHRISTIAN INITIATION of ADULTS 
 

The RCIA is in the process which the Catholic 
Church employs to educate and initiate all new 
adult members into the Catholic Community.   
 
If you or someone you know would be interested 
in exploring the possibility of becoming a 
member of the Catholic Church, you or they 
would need to participate in this process.  In 
addition, the RCIA is also designed to bring 
persons who were baptized Catholic, but never 
finished their Sacraments into full Communion 
with the Church.   
 
We will begin our Sessions in mid September 
and run through Easter of 2017.  If you are 
interested in exploring this possibility, please 
contact Deacon Mike Franks to set up an 
appointment. Keep watching the Bulletin for 
further information as it becomes available. 
 
You can reach Deacon Mike by leaving a 
message with the Rectory Office at: 

215.679.9275. 
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BLOOD DRIVE 

It is once again that time of year for our yearly 
Red Cross Blood Drive.  Here is your chance 
to donate a vital source for life. 
 
Please join us on Monday, August 22 anytime 
between 2:00 pm and 7:00 pm in our air 
conditioned Parish Hall.  Refreshments served 
upon completion of your donation. 
 
If you need more information, or would like to 
schedule an appointment, call Pete Frank at 

215.679.6942. 

 

HISTORICAL COMMITTEE 
The Historical Committee Meeting dates have 
changed!  We will now meet the Third Thursday 
every month of the year except December and 
also, if it would be during Holy Week at Easter. 
 
Our meetings for the remainder of the year are: 
August 18; September 15; October 20 and 
November 17.  
 
All are welcome to attend!  Call Eileen Davis at: 

610.850.4945 or Kelly Wright: 484.347.7875. 

 

BIBLE STUDY 

Do you know the Bible?  Are there questions 
that need answers?  Well, St. Philip Neri Bible 
Study Group will be offering the "Bible Timeline" 
- a twenty-four (24) week course  broken down 
into three (3) eight (8) week segments (with a 
break in between) to help you with these 
questions. 
 
Classes for the first eight (8) week session will 
begin Thursday, September 15 at 7 PM in the 
Neri Center and again on Friday, September 16 
at 9AM in the Neri Center.   
 
Each person (or couple) will receive a Study 
Book.  Cost for the entire twenty-four (24) weeks 
is $45 or $15 for each session. 
 
We would very much enjoy having you come to 
this Study.  Call Joan Lampart: 215.529.5686 or 

jmlampart@verizon.net if you have questions. 

 

DORNEY PARK TICKETS 
Just a reminder. . . Dorney Park tickets are still 
available for purchase at the rectory office 
between 10AM & 4PM or after Masses at the 
SCRIP table.  Cost to you is $30/ticket for all 
ages. 

S P N  SENIOR CLUB BASKET BASH 

 

St. Philip Neri Parish Hall 

Doors open at 11:00 AM 
 

Bring your own beverages/snacks 
must be 18 years of age or older  

 
Admission Prices: 
$15 in advance 

$20 at the door 

Includes 25 Basket Chances and Door Prize 
Chance. 
There are a limited number of tickets for 
purchase on a First Come - First Serve basis 
beginning this weekend after each Mass. 
 
For tickets/additional information, call Dawn: 
215.679.2160 or Janet: 267.210.6175. 
Proceeds benefit the Senior Club and SPN Parish 
 

Sponsored by SPN Senior Club 

 

S P N  SENIOR CLUB 

BASKET BASH - SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 25 

 
 

Reminder . . .  ALL baskets/donations are due 
ON/OR BEFORE August 24th.  
 
There are three (3) drop off locations: 
 
   SPN Senior Club Luncheon - August 24 

   Narthex in Church 

   Vestibule in Rectory 

Questions?  Call Dawn Ellis: 215.679.2160 
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UPCOMING SENIOR CLUB EVENTS: 
 
August 24th:  Attracting and enjoying  
                      Butterflies by Kevin Crilley - 

                      Green Lane Park 

Sep. 25th:      Basket Bash - 

                      (Senior Club Fund Raiser) 

Sep. 28th:      Luncheon 

Oct. 19th:      Trip to Penns Peak Real Diamond 

Oct. 26th:      Halloween Party; 

                      Margaret Harner on Ghost Stories 

Nov. 16th:      Thanksgiving Luncheon 

Dec. 2nd:       Day trip to American Music 
                      Theatre Christmas Show 

Dec. 14th:      Seraphims Choral Group from: 
                      Saint Mary's School 

 

ST. PHILIP NERI PARISH BREAKFAST 

All-You-Can-Eat Buffet 

Sunday, September 11 - 7AM - 12:30 PM 

Scrambled eggs . bacon . scrapple. 

Chipped beef . Home fried potatoes . 

French toast. cereal . toast  

Milk . coffee . hot tea . 2 juices 

Omelette Station: prepared to order - always 
with a minimum of 4 different ingredients. 
 
Make your own Waffles:  
Fix'n Bar: yogurt, granola, fresh fruit 
 
Homemade baked goods for sale & also  . . . 
Homemade Egg Rolls for sale! 
 
For every 100 sold breakfasts, one FREE will be 
given away!   
Seniors (60 & up):   $8.00 
Adults (11-60)           9.00 
Ages 4 - 11:               5.00 
4 & under:                1.00 
checks and major credit cards are accepted.   
 
donations of baked goods are much appreciated; 

if you can help out, call Rita: 215.679.7009 

 

 

SPN CATHOLIC FAMILY LIFE CENTER 
On Saturday, August 20th, the CFLC will be 
traveling to Pottstown to visit the Butterfly 
Garden of Ron Richael. We will meet at the CFLC 
at 1:30 PM.  Cost is FREE.  Please call us to 
make a reservation if you are interested in 
participating.  (215.679.2237). 
NOTE:  See Flyer in today's Bulletin about the 

upcoming Oktoberfest and Pig Roast Event. 

 

SCHWENKFELDER LIBRARY DISPLAY 
 

In preparation for our 100th Anniversary, the 
Historical Committee is gathering St. Philip Neri 
artifacts for display. 
 
To preview some items that have been gathered 
together, spend some time attending the 
Schwenkfelder Library's display to see some 
artifacts we have loaned to them. 
 
The Schwenkfelder Library is located at 105 
Seminary Avenue in Pennsburg; adjacent to 
Perkiomen School. Hours are:  Tuesday, 
Wednesday, and Friday from 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM; 
Thursday, 9:00 AM - 8:00 PM; Saturday, 10:00 
AM - 3:00 PM; Sunday, 1:00 PM - 4:00 PM.  
Closed Monday's. 
 
Donations are accepted at the door. 

 

PREP/RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

  

PREP REGISTRATION 2016/2017 
Any child entering First Grade thru Sixth Grade 
should be enrolled in our Parish Religious 
Education Program unless they are attending 
Catholic School. Registration forms available on 

parish website. 

 

Little Church Registration 
Little Church registrations are now being 
accepted for 2016-2017 and will begin on 
September 11th during the 10:00 AM Mass.  
Children ages 3 (as of May 1) thru kindergarten 
are eligible.  There is no fee, but you must 
register.  The registration form can be found on 
our parish website spnparish.org.  Click on the 
Religious Education tab, then click on Little 
Church to find the form.  Place registration 
forms in the Sunday Collection Basket.  If you 
have any questions, please call Wendy Benner at 

215.679.7839. 
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AREA PARISH NEWS 

 

Safe Environment VIRTUS CLASS 
Saint Mary Parish, 40 Spring Mount Road, 
Schwenksville will be hosting a safe environment 
VIRTUS "Protecting God's Children for Adults" 
class on August 16, 2016 at 6:30 pm in the 
Parish Hall.  
 
This class is required of all volunteers who work 
directly with the children of their parish.  
 
Visit: 
https://www.virtusonline.org/virtus/index.cfm? 
to register. 
For more information contact Sandi at 
solzinski@churchofsaintmary.org or call 610-

287-8156. 

 

Invest just five minutes a day, and your faith will 

deepen and grow—a day at a time. 

 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 14, 2016 

TWENTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

Seen any “undeserving poor” lately? 

In George Bernard Shaw’s play Pygmalion, ne’er-do-

well Alfred P. Doolittle laments, “It’s always the same 

story: ‘You’re undeserving; so you can’t have it.’ But 

my needs is as great as the most deserving widow’s 

that ever got money out of six different charities in 

one week for the death of the same husband. I don’t 

need less than a deserving man: I need more.” 

Compassion is not compassion if it has to be 

“deserved.” A Christian owes mercy and leaves the 

judgment to God. Is there a person, ethnic group, or 

race you think undeserving? Then you’re not thinking 

like Jesus. 

TODAY’S READINGS: Jeremiah 38:4-6, 8-10; 

Hebrews 12:1-4; Luke 12:49-53 (120). 

“Persevere in running the race, while keeping 

your eyes fixed on Jesus.” 

 

 

 

 

 

MONDAY, AUGUST 15 

SOLEMNITY OF THE ASSUMPTION OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN 

MARY 

Crowned in heaven, her feet firmly on earth 

As with the feast of the Lord’s Ascension, Mary being 

taken to heaven evokes the image of heaven being up. 

But Mary’s glory derives from her life on earth: her 

faith, her trust in God even when confused, her love 

for her son, her compassion for embarrassed wedding 

hosts, the horror of seeing her son crucified. Mary 

had her feet firmly on the good earth, where we live. 

When we “Hail” her, she responds, “Do whatever my 

son tells you,” and when we do so, to paraphrase her 

son’s Sermon on the Mount, our “reward in heaven 

will be great.”  

TODAY’S READINGS: Vigil: 1 Chronicles 15:3-4, 

15-16; 16:1-2; 1 Corinthians 15:54b-57;  

Luke 11:27-28 (621); Day: Revelation 11:19a; 

12:1-6a, 10ab; 1 Corinthians 15:20-27; Luke 

1:39-56 (622). “Now have salvation and power 

come, and the kingdom of our God 

and the authority of his Anointed One.” 

 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 16  

MEMORIAL OF STEPHEN OF HUNGARY 

God works through imperfect vessels  

Stephen of Hungary may be a saint, but he was no 

angel. He was good to the church, it is true, firmly 

establishing the faith in modern-day Hungry a 

millennium ago. However, the age was one of warfare, 

and Stephen engaged in his fair share of it. Once he 

had eliminated his competition, he did usher in an 

era of relative peace, and Hungary became a preferred 

route for pilgrims traveling between Europe and the 

Holy Land. Each age has its accomplishments—and 

its sins. Do the best you can to leave a legacy of good 

works. 

TODAY’S READINGS: Ezekiel 28:1-10; Matthew 

19:23-30 (420). “It is easier for a camel to pass 

through the eye of a needle than for one who is 

rich to enter the kingdom of God.” 

 

https://www.virtusonline.org/virtus/index.cfm
mailto:solzinski@churchofsaintmary.org
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WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 17 

Where charity ends 

“Charity begins at home.” Few of us doubt the 

wisdom and the primary duty of taking care of our 

families, neighborhoods, and communities. But for 

many, the obligation of charity can often appear to 

end at home as well. We may be reluctant to put our 

funds at the disposal of another needy parish, or to 

assist someone else’s family with our limited 

resources. But what if we took seriously the human 

family as genuine sisters and brothers? When home 

and family are expansive notions, then charity at 

home goes a long, long way. 

TODAY’S READINGS: Ezekiel 34:1-11;  

Matthew 20:1-16 (421). “Woe to the shepherds 

of Israel who have been pasturing themselves! 

Should not shepherds, rather, pasture sheep?” 

 

THURSDAY, AUGUST 18 

For the love of money 

It doesn’t take a spiritual genius to know that, as the 

Beatles put it, “money can’t buy me love.” Pope 

Francis uses his most moving appeals to divert a 

consumer-obsessed world from its vain pursuits: “Do 

not fall into the terrible trap of thinking that life 

depends on money and that, in comparison with 

money, anything else is devoid of value or dignity. 

This is nothing but an illusion! We cannot take 

money with us into the life beyond. Money does not 

bring us happiness.” Do your choices today prove 

that you want the kind of things that money just 

can’t buy? 

TODAY’S READINGS: Ezekiel 36:23-28;  

Matthew 22:1-14 (422). “I will give you a new 

heart and place a new spirit within you.” 

 

FRIDAY, AUGUST 19  

MEMORIAL OF JOHN EUDES, PRIEST 

Embarrassed into holiness 

John Eudes was drawn to many kinds of service: 

some conventional, such as improving seminary 

education, and some less so, such as easing the dire 

needs of prostitutes. But he needed a little prodding. 

Madeleine Lamy, who had cared for several such 

women, one day challenged him to address the 

problem. “Where are you off to now, John? To some 

church, I suppose, where you’ll gaze at the images 

and think yourself pious. And all the time what is 

really wanted of you is a decent house for these poor 

creatures.” Red-faced but inspired, he began a 

religious community to meet those needs. Sometimes 

we have to be embarrassed into holiness! 

TODAY’S READINGS: Ezekiel 37:1-14;  

Matthew 22:34-40 (423). “You shall love your 

neighbor as yourself.” 

 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 20  

MEMORIAL OF BERNARD, ABBOT, DOCTOR OF THE CHURCH 

Creation is our teacher 

Saint Bernard once said, “What I know of the divine 

sciences and the Holy Scriptures, I have learned in 

woods and fields.” A year ago, the Catholic Church 

announced that it would join the Orthodox Church on 

September 1 each year for World Day of Prayer for the 

Care of Creation, a day to contemplate God in the 

beauty of creation. On this Saturday in August, make 

some time to contemplate God’s creation and be with 

God in nature.  

TODAY’S READINGS: Ezekiel 43:1-7a;  

Matthew 23:1-12 (424). “The greatest among 

you must be your servant.” 
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FROM THE DESK OF SISTER PATRICIA KELLY, M.S.B.T. 
Part I: 
 
In the May 23 & 30 issue of America Magazine, Most Reverend Richard E. Pates, Bishop of the Diocese 
of Des Moines, Iowa, writes about being the only American at a gathering of Catholic Bishops in Lisbon, 
Portugal.  The name of the article is: "Values and Voting".  (Part I) Excerpts from it follow. 
 
Bishop Pates tells us how some of the other bishops were astounded at the tenor of our political 
discourse.  Had Americans not heard of Pope Francis?  What did we think he means when he affirms, 
"We are one human family.  We are all brothers and sisters? 
 
Americans are called to integrate our values and beliefs into the political process in a manner that 
reflects what best serves humanity. But our convictions do not find a readily comfortable home in either 
major party.  We must engage.  But how? 
 
Pope Francis has emphasized three principal dimensions of our life together that must be addressed if 
we are to be concerned about human life and living our Gospel values:  creation, peace and economy. 
 
1.  Creation: "The common home of all men and women must continue to rise on the foundations of 
right understanding of universal fraternity and respect for the sacredness of every human life; of every 
man and every woman, the poor, the elderly, children, the infirm, the unborn, the unemployed, the 
abandones, those considered disposable because they are only considered as part of a statistic. This 
common home of all men and women must also be built on the understanding of a certain sacredness of 
human nature". 
 
Pope Francis focused global attention on the environment with his encyclical, "Laudato Si" (On Care for 
our Common Home). It is a clarion call for universal action to reverse ailing Mother Nature's health 
condition.  Evidence abounds:  pollution and waste, widespread experience of radical climate variation, 
reduction of safe water and loss of biodiversity.  More distressing is the impact of human life - where the 
poor suffer intolerably and unrelenting.  
 
At the heart of this environmental disruption is climate changed, and the scientific consensus is that it's 
for real.  The Pope asserts that this change, with its destructive results is caused by human action. 
 
"Environmental Conversion" is required, preserving that which gives life: air, water, fertile soil. We can 
do so by being responsible in our own situation, but also by advocating policies that characterize us as 
grateful "stewards", so that all God created so lovingly, thrives. 
 
We are called to be attentive to the three billion people who are suffering and left behind in a 
proportionate sharing of God's providence. The represent what Pope Francis terms the "throwaway 
vulture". One of the ways their lives can be enhanced is by revering the suffering emanating from 
environmental degradation. We must also provide future generations with a home that will be habitable, 
preserving the wonder of God's goodness. At the White House last year, Pope Francis said: "Accepting 
the urgency, it seems clear to me, also, that dramatic change is a problem that no longer can be left to a 
future generation. When it come to the care of our common home, we are living in a critical moment of 
history . . . . 
 
Individual action in climate change needs to evolve to embrace political consensus. That is where 
programs will be achieved for the common good. As Pope Francis insists, "unless citizens control power-
natural, regional and municipal - it will not be possible to control damage to the environment". 
 
The Vatican has intervened on the international level, advocating at the Paris Conference for the 
Environment. In doing so, it emphasizes that all the world needs to be on the same page and committed 
to those policies and actions intended for the beneficial global outcomes of all. 
 

(TO BE CONTINUED) 
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SPN SENIOR CLUB LUNCHEON 

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 24, 2016 

Parish Hall - 11:30 AM 
 

 
 

COME AND HEAR KEVIN CRILLEY  
FROM GREEN LANE PARK SPEAK ON  

ATTRACTING AND ENJOYING BUTTERFLIES 
 
 

A reservation is requested by Friday, August 19, 2016 
Call Rita Latshaw at 215.679.7009 

 
PLEASE NOTE: THE SUGGESTED OFFERING FOR THE LUNCH  
                              IS NOW $5.00 PER PERSON 

 
REMINDER:  THIS IS THE LAST DAY FOR DONATIONS TO: 

THE SPN SENIOR CLUB BASKET BASH 

 
 

TICKETS TO THE SPN SENIOR CLUB BASKET BASH 

WILL BE ON SALE AT THE LUNCHEON 
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